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SERVICES IDENTIFIED THROUGH OUR STRATEGIC
PLANNING SESSION HELD ON MARCH 14, 15, & 16TH 2016

1. Gathering Place

We provide a gathering place in Merritt, the largest community closest to the majority of our members.
We will work with our communities to see how we can better support them and their families. At this
time, we provide a number of core services that we provide to members on a walk  -in basis, including but
not limited to:
A place to rest after or during shopping in town;

Free telephone use;
Free internet use;
Free photocopying service; and

Meeting and other facilities for ceremonies

2. One Voice

NTA, by mandate, is the single voice for all communities as well, the concept of One Voice has to do with
the power and strength in numbers channeled through the single entity NTA. One Voice includes lan-
guage and culture, centralized communications, and community supported decisions for referrals and
environmental interests. These are areas that relate to specific services, most notably fisheries, or to
matters where business is conducted within Merritt and where a unified First Nations voice (and ap-
proach) is needed.
We are continually looking to enhance the conversations where we can demonstrate value, and have
identified the following services as those that fall into this category:

Protection and stewardship, especially our work on fisheries and land surveys;

Centralized communications, including seeking to work with our communities to help them with
engagement in their own communities;

Centralized engagement where it is expected or required, especially in Merritt and the surrounds
and on regional, provincial and national committees as needed through our work; and

Acting as a language hub so that the languages spoken within the seven NTA communities can be pre-
served and grown.

3. Shared Services

We provide a series of valued services to all our member communities that are better performed as one
organization rather than seven, either in terms of reducing cost or creating greater effectiveness, using
the voice of seven instead of one. Some of these services are provided because of our history, others be-
cause we have identified the need. We will continue to work with our communities so that we can con-
stantly offer a NTA -based valued solutions.



Executive Director Report by Arlene Johnston

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
REPORT
June 30 2016
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ROYAL BANEK

| attended an interesting session put on by Royal Bank regarding check fraud and discovered
that there is a considerable rise in check fraud and still growing. The recommendation from the
bank is to pay as many entities as possible through direct (bank transactions) rather than
issuing checks. There is a lot less fraud involved with doing our banking in this manner. Did you
know, at least at our bank, that yvou need to notify the bank within 24 hours of a check fraud
otherwise you may not recover the funds? | would suggest/recommend you contact your
banking institution for further information regarding this, both as individuals and as businesses.

CITXW MNLAKA'PAMUY ASSEMBLY

| also attended Citow Niaka"pamux Assembly in Boston Bar and found the reporting very
interesting. There was a presentation of a CMA Elders & Youth Roundtables 2016 by Harold
Tarbell and Beverley O'Neil. The roundtable consisted of 8 member bands and 5 Urban. Asa
result of the roundtables recommendations were presented from the group as well as the
elders and youth and off reserve. It was an interesting presentation and | am sure they have it
available to share.

| learmed how the CNA was formed and for what purposes. A presentation on the structure as
well as which bands are involved with CNA was displayed.

Five of our member bands are also members of the CHNAL

A lot of the mandates that we have at NTA as well as our mission statement etc. match with
what CMA is doing and as a result we may be able to find some common ground to work
together in accomplishing our goals.

BOARD DEVELOPMENT
| attended a Board Development and Training - The Fundamentals of Governance at the

Heskw'en'scutxe Health Services Sodiety in Spence’s Bridge. The training was to enhance the
effectiveness of Board of Directors by building darity and understanding about the roles and
responsibilities of the board, the relationship and authority between staff and board, and the
specific, supportive duties of individual board members. It provided tools for effective board
meetings and decision making. Board governance done poorly creates significant frustration
for members and can lead to organizational dysfunction. When run well, boards contribute to
the vibrancy and success of the organization they govern. It also provided a deeper
understanding of the policy, procedure and processes essential to a well-functioning board



Executive Director Report continued

Workshop Outline:

Legal Duties of Board Members

Board Responsibilities and Obligations

Governance vs. Management — Authority and Decision Making
Board Member Role and Responsibility

Creating Bylaws and Board Level Policy

Board Member Orientation

Board Committees and Development Terms of Reference
Strategies for Running Good Board Meetings

How to Make Decisions

This workshop (for those of us) who attend meetings all the time was an excellent review of
how to find ways to work with our own Board of Directors and how to move ahead with the
important work we do. Sometimes the same old same old no longer works and we need to
review how we are doing things and to involve ourselves in what may be new, find different
ways of accomplishing what we wish to accomplish.

LIFE BENEAT ANNUAL MEETING

This conference covered several topics such as the disability stats and workplace absentesism,
the cost of hiring replacements and paying employee’s overtime, rising costs of benefits plans
and the impact of plan costs as well as short term and long term disability and how mental
health claims are on the increase.

Another topic was the future of prescriptions drugs and the costs of new drugs and generic
drugs. That when you have a plan NIHB is not the first payer anymore.

We were also provided with a summary report on the dispensing fees of the different
pharmacies. If you want a copy of that list contact me and | will forward it to you.

We reviewed HR Support Services and how to get the most out of our EFAP. We had our Group
Insurance questions answered and also had a presentation on improving our employee’s
financial health and wellness.

Last there was an introduction to the medicine wheel for healing and wellness by Jason Rocky
Carter- Bear Standing Tall & Assodates.

A lot of what | learned at the conference is that we need to work with our employees and
recognize personal as well as personnel issues in order to ensure that our staff is well, both
mentally and physically in their personal lives as well as their work lives and their finandal lives,
because all of these things affect our employees and their ability to work effectively and
efficiently.



Executive Director Report continued

ASETS

Attended Aboriginal Skills Employment and Training Strategy Community Forum in Kamloops.
They provided an overview of the Asets Program and how it works. We had a presentation on
income assistance and education funding on reserve as well as partnerships with post-
secondary institutions. There was an update on the Aboriginal Skills Employment and Training
Strategy and an honoring and recognition of Chief Susan lames Appointment to Chiefs
Committee on Human Resources Development.

This provided an opportunity to share with others the successes of this program as well as
provided an opportunity to liaise with other communities who utilize the services provided
through the ASETS program.

| have discovered during my many years of working that you are always learning and
discovering new things and that in order to keep up with the fast pace of change in todays’
world that you cannot sit back and say you have already done that, took that, learned that. You
must continually update yourself in order to move forward in your life and in your work.

NVIT

| would like to congratulate our staff member Christy Whittaker on her graduation from NVIT
on the Office Administration Certificate Program. She achieved high marks and was
valedictorian for her class. Congratulations Christy, well done.

EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS

We have been approved for funding to put into place an emergency preparedness plan for

Micola Tribal Association this fiscal year. We will be coordinating this plan with our member
communities.

AUDIT

The staff spent a lot of time in preparation for NTA audit and as a result the auditors spent one
day in our offices May 30™ and completed the office side of the Audit. We should have the
completed audit for Board review shortly.

Thank you to our hardworking staff.

We continue to work hard protecting our lands, water and fish as well as capacity development
for our communities.

HAVE A GREAT SUMMER

Arlene Johnston, CAFM CAPA
Executive Director



NWSFA REPORT BY TRACY WIMBUSH

NWSFA Report by Tracy Wimbush, Program Manager

Good Day People! To introduce myself to those who may not know me, | am the daughter of
Floyd Coutlee from Lower Nicola Band and Doreen Mclintyre (Sampson) of Siska Band. My
grandparents were Mary and Joe Coutlee (Lower Nicola Band) and Susanna Swartz (Siska
Band) and Johnny Sampson (Coldwater Band). | am a Siska Band member and currently Coun-
cil at Large for the band.

| was born and raised in Lytton before leaving for school in Chilliwack where | took the Office
Careers Course with the Bookkeepers Option at the Fraser Valley College (it is now the Fraser
Valley University). After school | ended up working for the Sto:lo people for about 11 years
starting as the receptionist and then going into Account Payable. Then | went back to school at
NVIT for the Natural Resource Technologist Program after which | worked for my band for a few
years before finding work here at NTA where | started as a field technician and working my way
up the ladder to Program Manager. May 2016 is my 12 t year working for NTA fisheries.
During the first quarter of this fiscal year has been very busy for me. | attend many meetings:
the Conservation and Harvest Planning Forum, the First Nations Fisheries Council as the mid
Fraser 2 Representative, the Fraser Salmon Management Council as the mandated rep for Siska
and Nooaitch bands, the Nicola Lake Steering Committee. | have also attended some meetings
with the Provincial government (aka FLNRO), Dept of Fisheries and Oceans (DFO), the Wild
Salmon Alliance, | meet with bands that request my time to update their people on current
events, | met with bands and FLNRO regarding drought conditions, and | met with other Tribal
Council such as the Nlakapamux Nation Tribal Council fisheries dept regarding fishing plans.

| am lucky in the fact that while | am away from the office to attend all these meetings, | have

the best support in my co -workers; Jessica Urquhart who has been my right hand for the last
nine years , she runs the projects and watches the budgets, she also writes many of the proposals
with the help of our fisheries advisor; Neil Todd who has worked for the NTA for about 30+ years
and will or is trying to retire. We also have a part time clerical: Tiffany Wimbush who has been
catching up on the filing, developing new forms and organizing and cleaning up our office. She
has also been coming to some meetings to gain experience in minute taking.

| do require help on a couple of issues: 1. with the new government there is change in the wind,
and we need to start some discussions about defining FSC d Food, Social and Ceremonial fisher-
ies. What does these words mean to you and how many fish is needed to cover off these needs.
2. What do you want in regards to the stocks that return to the Nicola, Early timed chinook and
Interior Fraser Coho? Do we continue to fight to rebuild these stocks or ... and if | continue to
push to rebuild, to what number? Please email me your comments on this:
tracy.wimbush@nicolatribal.org

If you wish to get seasonal information on fishing , | can add you to the Grassroots distribution
list, send in or call in your email address and | will add it to the list. Thank you and have a safe
season fishing.
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mailto:tracy.wimbush@nicolatribal.org

Hello! My name is Tiffany Wimbush, and | am the department assistant for Nicola Tribal As-
sociation.

This month has been filled with filing, forms an
department. It has been some time since we have had a dedicated person looking after the pa-
perwork coming through this department, so there has been no shortage of things to organize,
catalog and update. As time goes on, | find more effective ways to manage the forms we have
been developing- for everything from daily truck inspections to first aid reporting.

| am excited for the future when we have these practices even more established, which will as-
sist in keeping our work running smoothly - both in the office and on the field. In the weeks to
come | will be putting focus on old documents, and will be looking into digital retention for eas-
ier access to old meeting minutes, motions, etc.

We would like to congratulate Justice Aspinall on all her accomplishments this year. Honor
Roll all three terms, academic achievement award. Justice was this years aggregrate winner
at the district trackmeet 3 years in a row, she was awarded a Contemporary Dance Scholor-
ship from Love to Dance Society and successfully passed her Grade 4 ballet RAD exam with a
Merit medal. You are a shining star in our lives and the future is brighter because of you! We
love you and wish you all the best in highschool next year, cant wait to see all that you accom-
plish in your life this is just the beginning! love mom, jonah, phoenix, james, myca and shayle
#Nooaitchyouth #Nlaka'pamux #Rolemodel #FNyouthgoingplaces
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